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Thompson's Mills Preservation Society Minutes, March 21, 2023

 (with one correction on cider dates by Kim--3.24.23)
Members Present: Rebecca Martin, President; Jeff Brown, Vice-President; Donald Lyon, Treasurer and Secretary. Other Board members --Ron Van Orden, Carl Browning, Larry Thompson, Steve Thoma. Members: Bob MacCormick, Kim Jackson of Albany Visitors Assoc, Roy Thompson. Absent Alice Royle.

1) Meeting was called to order at 6:00pm at Shedd Fire Station  by President Rebecca Martin.  

2) Minutes of 12.06.22 meeting were approved unanimously.  Jeff moved minutes be approved. Vote was unanimous to approve.

3) New Treasurer Don Lyon gave report using Quickbooks, a new format, which was approved by Board at this meeting. 2023 year started with $30,938.32 in our Chase account.  Ending cash was $32,557.96. Gift Shop income for January and February was $2051. Gift Shop Expenses were $1538.25.  General Admin/Network and Newsletter expenses totaled $196.16. Motion to approve by Rebecca, Unanimous.

4) Items on Agenda to discuss transfer of duties from Ron to Don & Rebecca were removed.

5) Update on Action Items: Rebecca has contacted Tom Adams, author of Through the Flume Gates.  He has decided to start turning over proceeds from the book sales to TMPS. He plans to retain copyright for the time being. He requests information on how TMPS will market the book. Rebecca will work out details with him about how to organize another printing of the book. 

6) Gift Shop Inventory: Don Powers and Rebecca have completed inventory of gift shop items.  Rebecca is compiling a list of what needs to be reordered. Roy requests one Big T t-shirt in the dark green.  Don will place the order.
7) Vice-President's report: Jeff described the visits (with Don Lyon) with Senator Cedric Hayden and Rep. Jami Cate on March 7 in their Salem offices. The purpose was to request help in getting the Fire Suppression system budgeted and installed. Hayden offered to convene a meeting between himself (& Cate), OPRD and TMPS representatives.  Rep. Cate offered to write a letter asking for explanation of delay.  We decided this was the best 1st step. Jeff received an email from Cate describing response from OPRD's Lisa Sumption in which she said that $40,000 had been budgeted for the preliminary study but that money was withdrawn when COVID caused loss of Park Revenues.  Sumption indicated that the $40k was back in the budget for the preliminary study.  Jeff and Don are collecting information to show that the entire Fire Suppression System had been budgeted for but the money had been removed with claims it was needed elsewhere.  Currently it seems OPRD has considerable funds and is spending money to develop campgrounds when SHPO regulations require that no historic property will be allowed to deteriorate.

Jeff also reported on the new TMPS Facebook page that he created and posts daily. He asks that all of us visit, post and like, which will encourage others to visit the page and thereby generate interest.  So far 59 members with Rye making regular contributions. Discussion about importance of social media.  Steve reported that he had contacted Oregon Field Guides and encouraged them to do a story on the Mill.  Jeff had also reviewed the TMPS website and reported several broken links.  Don will send this info to Ron for repairs.

8) Rebecca's report on meeting with Scott and Sarah late February.  Rebecca wants to retain Scott and Sarah as allies. They are preparing a letter of understanding re TMPS and OPRD relationship.  Both Don and Jeff will attend this next meeting.  The Fire Suppression System (FSS) is described by Scott and Sarah as "the Big Ask." Rebecca will follow up with Scott and Sarah regarding the letter of agreement and include Don and Jeff in talks.
9) Cider Committee report: Sept. 2, 23, Oct. 14 and 28 are the 4 cider pressing dates at the Mill. (Oct. 15 had been reported in the first draft of minutes). Rebecca would like to organize and offer children's storytelling activities during the pressings. Don  said that  both having enough apples and enough volunteers has been a problem. Solution: 1)buy 2 bins instead of one and pressing and selling any excess cider at Brownsville Farmer's Market, 2) create a data base of people who will donate their apples, volunteers who will pick those apples and bring to mill.  Plan #2 has the advantage of promoting citizen's involvement in the Mill activities.

10a) School Visits Committee: Jeff Brown joins Bob MacCormick as committee member. Jeff reports that he has a list of 184 schools with phone numbers and will devise a way to reach all 4th grade teachers within 50-mile radius of the Mill to encourage visits. Bob wants to visit classrooms prior to Mill visits to provide orientation. He mentions Oregon Women in Ag coloring book (which teaches how water power works) and Get Oregonized as two tools to organize school visits.  The portable quern is also available for school visits.

10b) TMPS has a Membership Committee but only Larry is still active member. Bob MacCormick and Rebecca are willing to be members of the revived Membership Committee. All Committees will be asked for updates at TMPS meetings.

11) Unfinished Business: Roy Thompson, Larry Thompson and Carl Browning were presented with Certificates of Appreciation for their very long years of service to BMS and TMPS.  They are urged to keep up the good work.

12) New Business: a) Don moved to create an Action Committee with Steve, Jeff, Rebecca and himself to meet as often as needed to suggest and plan activities for TMPS. Bob asked that minutes of these meetings be sent to all who normally receive TMPS minutes. Larry 2nd'ed, unanimous acceptance. 

b) Don has arranged for Rye to provide docent training for interested Board Members and TMPS Members. Don L., Steve Thoma, Jeff Brown, Roy Thompson and Carl Browning are interested.  Don will send some orientation materials and coordinate the training schedule.

c) Don proposed TMPS purchase business cards for Rebecca  and asked if anyone else wished to have cards at their own expense.  Don, Jeff and Larry will pay for their own cards.
d) TMPS/Park Brochure: Don applied for a LCCC grant for $700 to print brochures, which he will design. Design will be approved by Board.

e) Newsletter plans: Don said he hopes to produce a quarterly TMPS Newsletter and is looking for content from all concerned.  Rebecca agrees to keep a diary of events at the Mill and Mill House to provide short newsy copy.  Bob is working on some articles. Newsletters will be maximum of 4 pages. All are urged to contribute.

f) TMPS has concluded that the $20,000 bequest of Martin Thompson in memory of his wife was meant to be invested with only the interest going to TMPS general fund. Larry and Roy Thompson will look into selecting a good investment vehicle.  

13) Announcements: Jeff reported that Eagle Creek Mill has been rebuilt and is operating. Thompson's Mills still is considered the "oldest continuously operated water powered Mill in Oregon".  

14) Next board meeting will be May 16--probably at the Mill.

15) Motion to adjourn at 7:25pm
